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Circular 020-2025 
 

08 May 2025 
 

Dear Residents, 
 

 
Garden Refuse: 
 
We have a specific area for garden refuse down by the borehole area.   
 
Please can I ask that you ensure your garden refuse gets taken to this area and not dropped 
at the general waste area.   Our two utility workers spend a lot of time taking garden refuse 
that were dumped at the waste area to the correct area.   
 
Also please remember to remove your plastic bag and to not just dump the garden refuse in 
the black bag.  Our utility guys then have to sift through the garden refuse to remove the 
plastic bags as you can’t discard plastic bags with garden refuse. 
 
Please may I ask for everybody’s cooperation in this regard. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Wilma Swart 
Village Manager 

   
Let’s work Together to make “The Village of Our Dreams” 

 


